(Photo of mountain) Today we are going to visit Nepal, a small country in south Asia between China and India. It is a beautiful part of the world as it contains the Himalaya mountains, one of the most amazing parts of God’s creation. 

(two girls and child) The people there are friendly and hard-working, although they face a lot of challenges. Many children come from poor families, leading to things like childhood malnutrition. 

(beggar children) This causes children do not grow as strong as they should be, mentally or physically. 
There are also a lot of child workers - children who don’t get to go to school, but instead work from morning till night without pay. 

Life is especially difficult for young women in Nepal, as they are often seen as less valuable and given fewer opportunities than boys. 
In fact, many young women go to other countries at a very early age. Sometimes they go there thinking they can find a good job or get an education, but often it’s just a trick to get them to do difficult or dangerous work. 
Social media is a big factor these days, as the girls see things there that make them think they can find a better life somewhere else. But there’s no part of gold at the end of that rainbow. 
New Community Project is a group that works at caring for our earth and giving people a decent chance for a decent life. NCP is active in Nepal trying to help girls find a better future. 
Their partner there is called Shakti Samuha, an organization that was formed several decades ago by young women who had been out of the country and came back, and then wanted to help other girls who had been in the same situation.

Shakti has shelters where they receive these girls when they come home and take good care of them, giving them job training, sending them to school and preparing them for a better future. 
Recently, New Community Project has learned of the situation of girls from the Chepang ethnic group. They live in the hill areas of southern Nepal. Their families are poor farmers. Here’s a picture of a Chepang girl named Ajina with her teacher Ruk Mani. 
NCP discovered that after fifth grade, school would be over for her and her four classmates who were graduating last spring. Their families could not afford the $250 per girl it would take to send them on to get more education in the valley below. If these girls are not in school, it’s possible they would have to get married when they’re 13 or 14 years of age or be set off to other countries. 
(valley) If they have the opportunity to go to school, it would be a two-hour walk down the mountain every day and longer than that to come back home in the evening. But they are willing to do that if they could afford to go to school. 
(five girls) NCP raised money to help the five girls continue their education. Here they are as sixth graders. NCP wants to keep them going to school in the years ahead, as well as 11 more girls finishing fifth grade this year, including Jastina.
(Jastina) We can give these girls a hand in having a good chance for the better life everyone deserves! 
